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Shield:



Gules, a conventionalized castle of Ehrenbreitstein with ramp or on mount proper, debruised by a bendlet argent bearing two ribbons of the field and azure with seventeen mullets of the last.  A sinister canton bendy of eight ermine and of the field. 

Crest: 

On a wreath of the colors, or and gules, a mount argent garnished vert, bearing a linden leaf proper charged with a fleur-de-lis argent. 

Motto:


In Time of Peace Prepare for War.

Symbolism:

The field of the shield is red, the artillery color.  The principal charge is the castle of Ehrenbreitstein bedruised by a bendlet carrying the American colors and seventeen stars, to signify the occupation of the castle by the 17th Field Artillery.  The canton alludes to the arms of the 8th Field Artillery from which men were transferred to organize the 17th Field Artillery. The crest commemorates the two most noteworthy battle incidents.  The White Mountain is for Blanc Mont.  The leaf is taken from Verte Feuille Farm, on of the positions occupied by the regiment in the Soissons offensive; the linden leaf was chosen as being very common in that region.  The fleur-de-lis is from the arms of Soissons. 

DISTINCTIVE INSIGNIA
The distinctive insignia is the shield of the coat of arms.

President’s Letter

Charleston Reunion
The 2006 reunion is now history.  Each and every member contributed to help making it a great event, and we couldn't have asked for better weather.

The trip to Ft. Sumter was a great historical event.  The park ranger asked us 'Redlegs' if we could imagine how loud the cannons were!  The dinner cruise had a delicious meal and a great ride through the Charleston Harbor. Several took horse and buggy rides through Charleston and around the Battery.  Thanks to Norm Jones for doing the legwork and organization for this trip.


During our business meeting, we elected Jack Stroud as our 1st vice president.  Congratulations Jack! He is also our quartermaster, and we owe him a big thank you for taking on both jobs.

The reunion location was voted on for next year, and it will be held in San Antonio, Texas.  Currently Wallace Bates and Mike Mason have agreed to make arrangements for our hotel location and itinerary.  The date is November 7 - 10, 2007.  Stay tuned for more details, and thanks to Mike and Wallace for taking on this task.

Two scholarship funds have been named in memory of Jack Barron and Dietrich Nechian, two of our late members who passed away this year.  I'd also like to thank the following members of the 2007 scholarship committee: Tom Kurtz, Charles Riley, Barry Maurer, and Bert Ryan. 

The annual donation of $200 will go to Operation Wounded Warrior at Walter Reed Army Hospital.  This will help in purchasing phone cards for the wounded that are hospitalized there.  

During the general membership meeting, it was voted on that a plaque should be presented to any corporation donating more than $500 to our association.  Also voted on was an association challenge coin to be presented to all 17th Artillery wounded soldiers.  Discussion and money was taken up for care packages to be sent to the 2nd Bn in Iraq.  Please contribute to this worthwhile cause by sending a check to our treasurer, Rich Siebe, and mark it for “care packages.”


The Saturday night banquet was held with honored guests Lt. Col. Mike Borg and CSM Larry Werkheiser, both are active duty soldiers with the 1st Bn 17th Field Artillery.  They gave speeches and presented a slide show of our troops in Iraq.  They also donated five Iraqi Freedom challenge coins for our auction.  Mr. Charles Morrison was recognized as a WWII POW having been with the 17th FA when captured at Faid Pass and held prisoner for over 800 days. Tom Kurtz presented awards from the Department of the Army to those who had served in the 17th, and President Richard Smith presented life membership plaques to our new life members.


I'm glad everyone who attended could come, and thanks for making it a great event!

Richard A. Smith
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2007 Scholarship Grants

2007 Selection Committee Chairman

The association’s general membership has voted to authorize three scholarship grants for 2007, one for one thousand five hundred dollars ($1500) and two for one thousand dollars ($1000) each.

Request for a scholarship application packet can be made to: Richard A. Smith, 604 24th Street, Butner, NC 27509-2134, phone: (919) 575-0213 or email: rsmith3024@nc.rr.com

To be eligible for the 17th Artillery Regiment Association grants, the applicant must be a child, grandchild or great-grandchild of a parent, grandparent, or great-grandparent who has served with or is presently serving with any units of the 17th Artillery: Active, National Guard or Reserve. Those parents, grandparents or great-grandparents must have served or be currently serving under honorable conditions. If the parent, grandparent or great-grandparent received a discharge under less than honorable conditions, then the applicant is not eligible. The terms child, grandchild and great-grandchild used above applies to both biological and legally adopted children. Foster children, grandchildren and great-grandchildren are not eligible. If the applicant has been previously awarded a scholarship grant from the 17th Artillery Regiment Association, then the applicant is not eligible to apply for another scholarship grant.

Applicant must be a 2007 graduating high school senior or a freshman, sophomore, or junior attending any college, vocational school or technical school. Scholarship grants will be awarded in all areas of study.

Scholarship applications with all supporting documents must be returned to: Richard A. Smith, 604 24th Street, Butner, NC 27509-2134, by U.S. mail, no later than April 15, 2007. No applications sent by email or fax will be accepted.

The voting members of the 2007 Scholarship Selection Committee are: Thomas R. Kurtz, Barry Maurer, Charles Riley and Bert Ryan

The following were in attendance of the 2006 reunion

GW & Kathy Adkisson – AR

Wallace & Trudy Bates - AL

Dave & Judy Bickler – OH

LTC Michael Borg - OK

John Detreville – NC

Richard & Phyllis Flowers - IL

James & Marcia Frowein w/ son Christopher - IL

Neal Fouts – NC

Gene & Carol Johnson - NY

Richard & Annette Jones – TX

Ed & Nancy Hitchner - PA

Dave & Karen Hull - NC

Bob & Katharine Kinton - NC

Thomas Kurtz – IL

Bruce & Fran Latour - TX

Dan & Carol Joan Lazenberry - TX

Hanson & Jean Leach – AL

Michael & Rebecca Mason – WA

Barry & Wendy Maurer – MI

Birdeye & Elizabeth Middleton - SC

Larry & Jerrie Miller – NC

Charles & Donna Morrison Sr- KY

Charles Morrison Jr. - KY

Jack Picciolo – IL

Paul Raymond - MA

Charles Riley – NC

Marvin & Antoinette Rogers - AZ

Joe Russo – MA

Bert Ryan - NY

Larry & Vivian Sadler – TN 

Jim & Jean Sanders - OK

John & Liz Shanholtzer - AL

Rich Siebe – CA

Richard Smith – NC

Jack & Molly Stroud - OH

Mike & Rita Turner - CA

Terry & Margie Wallace – NC

CSM Larry Werkheiser - OK

William & Cindy Wright – MO

Frank & Adrian Zitzman -NJ

2007 Association Reunion Update

Those of you anticipating attendance at our 2007 reunion in San Antonio may find the following website very useful in discovering events, activities, and attractions in and around the San Antonio area.

http://san.antonio.metroguide.com/
Rebecca Mason and Trudy Bates made a preliminary scouting trip to San Antonio on December 6-8 to find accommodation options and potential association sponsored activities during the reunion.  More on this will be forthcoming from the association when the board determines the dates and other details of the reunion.

Needless to say, San Antonio is a great city (one of our best bi-cultural American cities in my opinion) and a very pleasant place to be in late October and early November.  

As a native Texan, I can assure you that you are unlikely to find any better Tex-Mex food than at Piedras Negras de Noche (one of the several places mentioned on the website link above) just south of downtown off I-10/I-35.  Personally, I plan on at least 2-3 Mexican food hits there while attending the reunion.   If it wasn’t almost 2000 miles from home I would likely eat there at least once every week……*lol*

As they say in San Antonio, “Hasta luego. Espero verle en San Antonio el año próximo!” or “Until later.  I hope to see you in San Antonio next year!”

Mike Mason
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17th Artillery Regiment Association Life Members 
The following named 17th Artillery veterans have become life members of the 17th Artillery Regiment Association since the July 2006 newsletter:

073 George (GW) W. Adkisson (Battery C, 2d Battalion, 17th Field Artillery 1970-1971)

074 Henry E. Griffendorf Jr. (Battery C, 17th Field Artillery Battalion 1953-1954)

075 Thomas C. Bast (Battery C, 2d Battalion, 17th Field Artillery 1969-1970)

076 Kentrick T. McMillin (Service Battery, 2d Battalion, 17th Field Artillery 1968)

077 John L. Ryan (Battery A & Headquarters and Headquarters Battery, 2d Howitzer Battalion, 17th Artillery    

(1966-1967)

Annual Membership Dues (2006)
The following have paid their 2006 membership dues since the July 2006 newsletter:

Brian Dirrane


Jackie Stroud

Gene Retka


Ralph Melcher

Annual Membership Dues (2007)
The following have paid their 2007 membership dues:

Gene Retka

Brian Dirrane

Paul Raymond

Marvin Rogers


Doyle W. Dykes

*Charles E. Morrison Jr.

Le Juin C. Edwards

Victor Robinson Jr.

Dale G. Borror


John Detreville

Michael Pearson

Gary Steen

Jerry Cody

David Zell

Frank Sherman

Dr. Tom M. Jones

Anthony Casselli

Wayne Childs 

Robert Labak

Robert T. Bass

Michael Cottam

Hollis B. Cahoon

Robert Pulsifer

Ronald Skirvin

Robert T. Bass

Thompson Porterfield

Michael Squadrille

Raymond Eyanson

David J. Gillespie

Gerry Irwin

Ray Comeaux

James Deno

Edwin Ahonen

Mark Anderson

Buddy Armstrong

Lawrence Lupus

Dave Rowell

Raymond (Doug) Runice

Toby Swanson 
James Widner

John Tracey


Charles Lankford

Annual Membership Dues (2008)

The following have paid their 2008 membership dues.

*Charles E. Morrison Jr.

*Indicates Associate Member

FREEDOM TEAM SALUTE PRESENTATION



PINNING OF 17th ARTILLERY VETERANS FROM WORLD WAR II AND THE KOREAN WAR

LTC Michael D. Borg, Battalion Commander, 1st Battalion, 17th Field Artillery pins Charles E. Morrison Sr., World War II Veteran and former POW, at the association’s annual banquet. Thirty-five 17th Artillery Veterans, from World War II, the Korean War, the Vietnam War and the Cold War received their U.S. Army Freedom Team Salute packages during the association’s 2006 Reunion. CSM Larry Werkheiser, Battalion Command Sergeant Major, 1st Battalion, 17th Field Artillery also presented each veteran with a 17th Field Artillery Distinctive Unit Insignia.

(For those veterans who have not received a packet, they may go to Freedom Team Salute web site at www.freedomteansalute.com/ftspublic/ and register to receive a packet.)

Care Packages

The 17th Artillery Regiment Association joined forces with the Lockport, Illinois, VFW Post 5788, to send care packages to the 2/17th FA currently deployed in Iraq.  The association received donations of $812.00 from members.  Jack Picciolo, association secretary and service officer for the Lockport VFW, coordinated the joint purchase for the packages.  Contact with LTC Wayne Grieve, Battalion Commander, resulted in a “wish list.”  LTC suggested tan or sand T-shirts in medium and large sizes, black boot socks, hard candy, and beanie babies.  Thorlo, a maker of specialty socks, was contacted concerning their MCB’s-combat boot Thorlos.  They are black combat boot socks specially designed for harsh desert conditions.  Normal Army issue boot socks are usually 40-50 % wool while the Thorolos are acrylic, nylon and spandex with padding in many areas plus flat knit side panels for enhanced ventilation.  The socks retail for $12.99 plus shipping.  The company has a matching gift program which allows the socks at $7.00 plus shipping.  We have sent 200 pairs in medium and large to the unit.

A sportswear dealer supplied tan 100% cotton tagless Hanes t-shirts for $3.20 each.  We have sent 200 medium and large shirts to the unit.

The next two items on the list were for Iraqi children.  We sent 42 pounds of individually wrapped hard candy.  The final items were 125 beanie babies.  The Ty beanie babies were bought on e-Bay in two lots of 50 and 75, averaging $1.00 ea.

The care packages were shipped to CSM Aponte to be distributed to the men and women of the Steel Battalion.

Urgent Request 

We need every 17th Artillery veteran to keep his contact data current.  Please notify us of any changes in your mailing or e-mail address.  Contact any officer, or you may post your address by accessing our home page and following the instructions. Contact me if you have any leads on any 17th vet. We need your assistance in keeping the association growing.

Home Page: http://www.17thartilleryregiment.org
Secretary: Jack Picciolo

1122 Lincoln St.

Lockport, IL 60441

(815) 838-3418

E-mail: Purrsfive@comcast.net
Treasurer’s Report, 2006

2006 has been a great year for the association. We gave away two scholarships, had a great reunion in Charleston, and are now in the process of shipping care packages to 2/17th Artillery now stationed in Iraq.

Charleston is a great city to visit. This was my third visit. The first visit was in 1967 on my way to Panama for Jungle School. I was young and dumb at the time, and thought Ft. Jackson was in Charleston. I spent the night in the airport and caught a plane to Columbia, spent about 8 hours at Ft. Jackson, then flew back to Charleston AFB and then on to Panama.

In 1987, I spent three months TDY from Mare Island Naval Shipyard working at the Charleston Naval Shipyard and got to see a lot of the area. With our reunion this year, it seems I get to Charleston every 20 years or so.

The reunion was a great success. It was great seeing old friends John DeTreville and Larry Sadler, and old battery mates, Wallace Bates and Bill Wright, again.

The auction added quite a few bucks to our general fund. Thanks to Mike Mason, Wallace Bates, Annette Jones, Tom Kurtz, and Gene Johnson for parting with their money to make the auction a success, and thanks to Richard (Norm) Jones for coaxing the dollars out of them.

During the year, we also received several donations for the scholarship fund and the general fund. I would like to thank Paul Raymond, Fran Rash, Bill Wright, and Gilbert Bernabe for their scholarship donations, and Tom Kurtz, Paul Fusco, and Charles Morrison Jr. for their general fund donations. 

As of December 31, 2006, the association has $17,823.80 in the bank.

Scholarship Fund:
$9,990.17

General Fund:
 
$7,833.63

Total:
            

$17,823.80

I hope to see all of you at the next reunion in San Antonio.

Rich Siebe

Treasurer

17th Artillery Regiment Association

Association Officers 2007
Richard A. Smith --------
President *

Jackie (Jack) Stroud -----      1st Vice President 

Vacant---------------- ----
2d Vice President *

John (Jack) Picciolo ----
Secretary 

Richard (Rich) Siebe ---
Treasurer

Thomas R. Kurtz -------
Past President

Webster Cole ------------
Chaplain

John (Jack) Picciolo ----
Historian

Jack (Jackie) Stroud ----       Quartermaster

Vacant -------------------- 
Parliamentarian

Vacant --------------------
Judge Advocate

Vacant --------------------
Program Director

Edward (Ed) Hitchner ---      Webmaster

* Indicates officer positions up for election at

   the 2007 annual reunion.


2007 Scholarship Selection Committee:
Chairman ----------------- 
Richard A. Smith

Secretary ----------------- 
Jack Picciolo

Treasurer ----------------- 
Rich Siebe

Voting Members --------          Thomas Kurtz


Barry Maurer


Charles Riley


Bert Ryan
 

This newsletter, Castle # 9, was approved by the 17th Artillery Regiment Association Board of Directors.

Richard Smith

President
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